	 
Disclaimer: These notes are not intended to represent direct quotes, things may not be in chronological order, and ideas may not always be accurately attributed. If you have corrections or comments, please email blabua@mainehousing.org to let Betty know and she will edit accordingly.  
Attending via GoToMeeting: Scott Tibbitts (MaineHousing), Betty LaBua (MaineHousing),  Norm Maze (Shalom House), Noelle Coyne (Safe Voice), Bill Higgins (Homeless Advocacy for All), Awa Conteh (City of Bangor), Vickey Rand (CHOM), Tara Hembree (MaineHousing), Katie Spencer-White (MMHS), Sara Wade (OBH/DHHS), Abigail Smallwood (City of Biddeford), Christina Dingus (MaineHousing), Dan Hodgkins (Preble Street),  Janice Daku (RCAM), Rebekah Paredes (New Hope MidCoast), Lauren Bustard (MaineHousing), Jerry Botta (HOME Inc.), Rebecca Hobbs (TTD), Wes Phinney (YCSPI), Kobi Perry (WMCA), Kari Bradstreet (H&J),  Janice Lara-Hewey (CC),  Julia Davidson (CU), Alice Preble (DHHS), Ray Michaud (Veterans Inc), Melanie Beaulieu (FVP), Jennifer Needham (New Begginnings), Mike Merrill (VOA), Tracy Allan, Rotta Knott (Tedford), Dave McClusKey (Shaw House), Erin Kelly (Preble Street), Megan Gean-Geandron (YCSPI), Ken Capron  (Hope Harbor), Aaron Geyer (COP), Chris Bicknell (New Beginnings), Bruce Hews (Northern Lights), Stephanie Primm (KCHC), Kelly Watson (MaineHousing), Sarah Drosier (CHCS), Jason Goodrich (Hope House), Kelsie Vincent (YAB), Jill Grazia (Shalom House) and Brianne Brasslett (CHCS)
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Stephonie Gregg (YCSPI) and Kari Bradstreet (FVP).
[Reminder – If you call in, please email blabua@mainehousing.org to let us know you were there!]



 [Reminder – If you call in, please email blabua@mainehousing.org to let us know you were there!]

Meeting Minutes: Maine CoC
Date: March 17, 2022, 1:00 – 3:00 PM
Location: Ring Central
Maine 
Continuum of Care


1. Approval of Minutes and Moment of Silence 
MCOC Minutes from the February meeting were posted on the Maine Homeless Planning website. Jerry Botta motioned to approve February’s minutes as written, Janice Lara Huey seconded. No discussion. No one opposed.  Passed unanimously.   A moment of silence to honor the passing of clients was observed. 

2. Big Thinking Topics
As a means to gain further understanding of how the system is performing Mike started an overview presentation of the current Shelter System Capacity by scanning through a spread sheet comparing the 2019 HIC Count with the current inventory, the total in hotels and exits to permanent housing.  The data from February shows most of the shelters are full, the amount of people in hotels remains high and the system outflow continues to trend lower then pre-pandemic numbers.  The slowed flow has given rise to in people languishing in shelters which has backed up inflows and increased the number of people who are unsheltered.  It was noted exits 
to transitional housing are not included in the exits to permanent.  The Data Committee will work on how to pull transitional housing exits in HMIS. As far as demographics, Kelly said agencies can run their own Caper reports to analyze subpopulations and if anyone needs training to let her know.  An updated spread sheet will be posted in the future on the Maine Homeless Planning website.
                                                                                                        
3. PIT Updates:
Maine’s 2022 Point-in-Time Count took place on the night of January 25th   followed by Service Based days on the 26th, 27th, and 28th. The HMIS team is currently adding unsheltered counts and non-HMIS participating data manually.   April Reed mentioned the Data Quality has improved due to the quarterly data checks and provided the  that example this year’s LSA showed 76 errors in comparison to previous years being numbered between 300-400. The following highlights were shared to summarize the Resource Committee’s PIT Count After Action Review:
· The mainepit.org website was a good addition. It was very helpful and there is potential for the website to be developed further into even more of a useful tool for the planning process going forward.
· This coming year will be a period of transition as the Service Hub Coordinators take an active role in organizing the count. The PIT Crew will continue to be involved in the planning process to not only work on the planning of the count but also to help facilitate the transition
· MaineHousing should continue to develop the mainepit.org website as the central information place for all things related to the Point In Time Count. 
· Work needs to be done to create a cohesive statewide public relations campaign regarding the Point In Time Count

4. Hub Updates:
Tara updated the continuum by first mentioning MSHA and Community Solutions will design a 	curriculum for onboarding and training purposes. Hubs 9, 7, 6 and 8 have hired Coordinators.  	Hubs 4, 5, 2 and 3 are in the process of conducting interviews for the position. Hub 1 reported it 	needed to repost the position. 

5. Legislative Updates:                                                                                                        
Federal:  Cullen shared his screen to bring attention to the FY 22 budget, first noting Congress passed another short-term Continuing Resolution to fund the government through 3/11. The Asylum Seeker Work Authorization Act was reintroduced on 2/10 by Congresswoman Pingree calling to reduce the 365-day waiting period for Asylum seekers to obtain work authorization to 30 days. The bill makes no changes to laws or regulations relating to the asylum process. Senator King introduced a companion bill in the Senate.  FEMA funding has been extended through the end of June, 2022.  A thank you note will be sent to Maine’s delegation for their support of this extension.
State:  Governor Mills announced that the Revenue Forecasting Committee projects an additional $411.6 Million in revenue for the current biennium (FY 22 and FY 23). As such she announced a Change Package to the Supplemental Budget is forthcoming and will be introduced as emergency legislation for the Legislature to consider. To assist with understanding the several new bills under consideration Cullen screened shared the policy committee’s bill tracker exhibiting specifics of those pertinent to the MCoC, in particular 1871, 1822 and FUSE.  

6. SHC Updates: In addition to working with Community Solutions on the System Redesign and tackling the ongoing pandemic related problems, the SHC continues to look at revising its leadership structure.  The subcommittee will meet before the April’s Council meeting to define the process of nominating co-chairs. 

7. COC Board Update: 
General Updates:                                                                                                                                                         Ways to best capture everyone’s data in HMIS and capturing outflow numbers are two areas the Board continues to seek resolution on.  The Board will be discussing what information is needed as well as how best to format data in this year’s PIT report.
CES: This month’s updates were presented by Erin K. The small sub-committee’s report of responses pertaining to community feedback on the assessment tool was approved has been posted on the Maine Homeless Planning website. The tool needs to be copy edited and reformatted.  The committee continues to work in conjunction with TAC on the assessment phase with a current focus on defining access points and access partners. Two four hour meetings are scheduled in April for the purpose of refining the four phases of the CES design.

8. Youth Action Board Update: On behalf of YAB, Bridge Semler read the following update, “Some of us recently participated in an interview with Amelia Lyons, who works on the McKinney Vento & Migrant Education programs for the Department of Education. This was a very powerful interview and discussion, we were asked what kind of advice we would give to school teachers, counselors, principles, and administrators, in how to help unhoused youth within school systems. This was a good chance to tell our story, have our voices heard, and see our advice turn into strategies to help youth across the state. In the last couple weeks we attended our first round of McKinney Vento Regional meetings which will happen 3 times a year. We met with McKinney Vento liaisons and school staff in every county, we offered our services of peer support and consultation on how to authentically collaborate with young people. We are happy to announce, since our last update, that we have two new Youth Action Board Members on the team!"

9. Standing Committee Updates:
Data: Update included during the PIT update.
Resource Committee: Norm announced there will be a training on April 8th titled, Learning from People with Lived Experience about Racial Equity and Service Provision. The Resource Committee’s, PIT Count After Action Review, discussed during the PIT update, has been posted publicly on the Maine Homeless Planning website.
Monitoring: No updates were given.
10. New Agenda Items:  No agenda items were proposed.  All were asked to send Betty, Scott or any of the tri-chairs suggestions for April’s Continuum Meeting.

Next MCOC meeting is scheduled for April 21, 2022 from 1:00-3:00 pm
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